[image: image1.jpg]William Barnes Primary School Borser DTIO 187

Al rere SVery child counts g ‘ @y /
® e
bR, )






Minutes

Full Governing Body Meeting

Monday, 27th April 2020

6.00 pm

This was a virtual meeting via Zoom because of the restrictions resulting from the Coronavirus pandemic. 

Requested Attendees: 
Karen Wrixon (Headteacher), Cliff Walters (Chair) Maria Dixon (Vice-Chair), Rachel Barbet, Steve Lewis, Russell Field, Richard Hull, Laura Gilham, David Luxton, Vera Peevor,  Annabel Smith, and Catherine Dunkley-Jones (Clerk)   
	Agenda Item

	1. Welcome and Apologies
The chair welcomed all  to the first FGB meeting on Zoom. Apologies received from SL after the meeting. The chair also wanted to thank all members of staff for doing so much good work during these unprecedented times.  
AS was absent. 

	2. Notification of Any Urgent Business

- 

	3. Declaration of any business interests 
No business or pecuniary interests were declared. 

	5.  To approve the minutes of the last meeting - 25th November – and any matters arising not addressed by this agenda.
The minutes were agreed to be an accurate record and were approved. 
Actions arising from the minutes have all been completed. 

Is there any update on the application for local grants for phonetic reading schemes for KS1? 
Some money has been received from Waitrose (£138) and the Cheese Festival. Declined from One-Stop but can reapply next quarter, and waiting to hear back from Tesco. Need to reapply for a grant from Foyles, which will be resubmitted after the lock-down ends. Can start to use PTFA funds with the proviso that we are generally not doing the major fund-raising events that normally take place at this time of year, such as Bingo and the Family Quiz. 

What was the cost of the phonics reading scheme? 
Initially, there was a very ambitious wish list of £5,000. About £2,000 is needed to cover the bare essentials. 


	6. Committee Reports

To receive reports on the recent meetings of the committees of the governing body 
6.1 Curriculum Committee – met on 27th January
All received the minutes.

Y6 results from last year were received after the EAL adjustments were applied, making them higher than the national average.

Important points- Y2 reading, Phonics in Y1 and Reception baseline – are we doing the same inputs re: contacting with parents as last year.
- No, everything has changed because of the pandemic. Rising Fives can't join us; there will be no SATS or sessions for parents. KW has just sent a letter to new parents to say that we appreciate that it's going to be different and we don't know when the school will be open for a transition morning.
Twenty-two children joining in Sept. Any possibility of more? More likely 22 but always the chance of more.
Pupil Premium

CW attended recent Pupil Premium training and learned how important it is to the school budget and pupil's well-being. In Y6, for example, about 37% receive PP, and levels are also high in other years.

This year, there are no SATS, so won't be judged on any results although all will continue to do the best they can for them.
6.2 Environment Committee – met on 3rd February
All received the minutes. Main events were the results of the health and safety audit. Discussed quotes for doing repainting and policies.

Discussed whether the CoG should attend all committee meetings. Good practice but not mandatory.

CW is willing to attend all committee meetings in future.
6.3 Finance and Personnel Committee – met on 3rd February

and 20th April
Reviewed the out-turn and finished the SFVS, which was agreed by the governors.

All approved the budget.
Claire will send the budget to the LA. Last year they agreed the two years, but they wouldn't agree to the third year because we went into deficit and it is likely they will say the same for this year


	7. Headteacher's Report (See attached)
KW shared highlights from the report and invited questions.
'The LA would like us to move to the government scheme in May'. What is the government scheme?
· This is a scheme for the families of pupils entitled to FSM directly funded by the government but has been beset by problems – the website has kept crashing and people have had great difficulty accessing the vouchers. The LA has said this week that there is no rush to change to it and the school can continue with the Dorset Council scheme for now until we are told any different.
KW thanked staff for their compassion, creativity and commitment and the time they are dedicating to research and provide support for the families. We are calling all families to touch base and check everyone is OK.
KW is offering places for children who the school consider to be more vulnerable – two more children attended today.
How many children are attending school?
Six today and expecting ten tomorrow.

Numbers vary but average between 8 to 10.
What about PPE? How is that working in school?
The LA have advised the school that it is not required for teachers, as long as they are hand-washing and trying to maintain social distancing according to the guidelines.
How do the staff feel about that? As governors, we have a duty of care to ensure that staff are happy with the expectations...
Everyone was justifiably nervous at first, but people are feeling more comfortable in their routines.

The staff governors agreed that they don't feel the need for PPE, They are doing the best they can but are working with quite small and vulnerable and often emotional children, and with the best will in the world, it is impossible to maintain social distancing in such a situation. Children are separated in the classroom, but when they are at play, they will inevitably be near each other.

The pupils are so few and from the same families, which reduces the risk somewhat compared to other schools. The staff were very keen not to move into a hub with other primary schools, and it was felt that this was definitely the right decision.
Health and Safety Audit – agenda next Environment committee meeting.
School Barrier Update
The LA has said that they will pay half the money for the car park barrier, following the request that Steve made for the grant for the schools. The funds have been received but are ring-fenced, so governors need to decide how to fund it moving forward. Could use DFC but then it won't be available for laptops
How much is half?
£5,000 to £6,000.
To be discussed at the next F & P meeting.
MAT
The pyramid met recently, and SNHS is starting to look at joining a MAT again with Minerva Trust to discuss academy status. They have asked the other primaries if they are interested in listening to what they have to say. KW said that she is potentially happy to do this and consider the pros and cons. The SNHS headteacher is setting up a virtual meeting next week with the head of Minerva Trust to which the primary leaders in the Trust (Shillingstone and Okeford Fitzpaine) are also invited.
The ethos of Minerva Trust was viewed as preferable out of the available options last time the school investigated academisation. The governors agreed it was a good idea to keep options open and not miss out on any opportunities that might arise.
The chair thanked KW for the report.


	8. Policies

To approve the following policies recommended by committees for adoption:

Environment Committee:
First Aid, School Security 
F & P Committee:
Capability for Teaching and Support Staff, Child Protection Annexe

FGB:
Virtual Governor Meeting Attendance policy (draft) 

The above policies were all approved. 


	9. Safeguarding Update 
All had received a copy of the safeguarding audit which happened before the pandemic. 

Everything is in good order  - staff and governor training is up-to-date. Discussed whether CW needs SG L2 training as chair; and it was agreed that this would be best practice.
Is there online training?
No, not at the moment

Whole school safeguarding update and Prevent training is booked for September – Thursday 3rd September – Governors are welcome to attend. 

Fire training is also booked for teaching staff. 

Safer Working Practice and Managing Allegations is overdue because of cancellations due to the pandemic. However KW as attended the Managing Allegations update. 

OFSTED have said they will be understanding about overdue training and it won't count against schools. 

Are governors aware of their statutory responsibilities re: fixed term or permanent exclusions? What are our responsibilities in that respect?
If there are a set number of exclusions within a term,  then governors are asked to sit as a panel and review it. A permanent exclusion is extremely rare and training is available should it be required. 



	10. Chair's Briefing 
CW unable to attend but MD did and shared notes with all governors before this meeting. 

All clerks' and chairs' briefings have been cancelled until further notice. 

	11. Clerk's Briefing
The clerk asked the governors to look ahead to next year and consider the roles. CW willing to continue as chair, supported by MD as vice chair.


	12. Link Governor Update – training, visits and Learning Walks 

- 

	13. Any Other Business 

- 

	14. To agree the dates of the next meetings 

F & P and Environment - 22nd June at 6.00 pm 

FGB - 6th July at 6.00 pm

Possibly call an extraordinary Environment meeting to discuss the school reopening when the return to school date is concerned. 

FGB – out-turn is due but LA have said they might be suspending the deadline. 




The meeting closed at 7.00 pm 

Summary of actions agreed at this meeting 
Health and Safety Audit – agenda next Environment committee meeting.

Discuss funding for the school barrier – next F & P meeting agenda 
Signed …............................................................................................................................Date..........

[image: image1.jpg]